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Dear student
I am writing to you as a member of the University and College Union (UCU) – the trade union for lecturers and other staff at the university - to explain why I am taking strike action and why we need your support.

USS is a pension fund set up to provide a decent retirement for staff. Now our pensions are under attack. 

Employers want to end guaranteed pension benefits so our final pensions would depend on how the stock market perform. That means huge uncertainty and a reduced retirement income for all. A typical lecturer will lose £10,000 a year in retirement.

My union has repeatedly tried to negotiate with employers to no avail. So now we have no choice but to strike.

What is a strike? A strike is when staff feel so strongly that something is wrong, they stop work to protest and put pressure on the employer to change their minds.

88% of UCU members voting supported for this strike in a legal ballot.

However, striking is always a last resort. None of us want to strike. I want to teach our students and make sure you get the education that you deserve. But without the security of a decent pension, staff will simply leave. This attack on USS will make the scheme less attractive than those available in the 'new' universities or to schools and colleges.

So this is also a strike to defend your education.

Here is how you can help:
1. tell all your lecturers you support our fight

2. complain to the vice-chancellor
3. join the student demonstrations on strike days
4. don’t attend lectures on strike days – come and join our picket lines instead

5. postgraduates can join UCU for free as student members - www.ucu.org.uk/free
More here: www.ucu.org.uk/strikeforuss 
Thank you. 
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